
 

 

June 23, 2020 

ASBMB statement on the presidential proclamation suspending foreign worker visas 

The following is a statement from Benjamin Corb, public affairs director for the American Society for 
Biochemistry and Molecular Biology:  

“On April 22, President Donald Trump suspended immigration, with a few exceptions, to the United 

States for 60 days under the pretense of protecting American workers whose jobs have been 

eliminated by COVID-19 shutdowns. The president on Monday extended this suspension through the 

end of the year. The new presidential proclamation suspends H1B, H2B, J, and L visas, primarily 

affecting tech workers, 

https://www.whitehouse.gov/presidential-actions/proclamation-suspending-entry-aliens-present-risk-u-s-labor-market-following-coronavirus-outbreak/
/getmedia/21802119-e424-4510-8b1e-179b7bb4949c/ASBMB-COVID-Immigration-Suspension.pdf
https://www.insidehighered.com/news/2020/06/23/immigration-restrictions-target-h-1bs-certain-j-visas
https://www.nsf.gov/news/special_reports/jasonsecurity/JSR-19-2IFundamentalResearchSecurity_12062019FINAL.pdf

